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Our termly newsletters and new weekly E-News will have provided you with a glimpse of the 
many activities our students and staff have enjoyed. Watching our students learn and develop 
on a daily basis is one of the main privileges of headship and you can see from the range of 
charitable, sporting, artistic and academic endeavours highlighted in this issue how much 
there is to be proud of! 

As we come to the end of the Spring term and head towards the joys of Easter, I hope 
this edition of the Eagle gives us an opportunity to reflect on the breadth and quality 
of experiences that our young people have engaged in throughout the term.
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Head’s Corner

Ofsted thematic survey on 
Enterprise, employability 
and employer engagement
Every year Ofsted carries out an annual programme of 
subject and thematic surveys alongside its main inspection 
programme of providers. On Wednesday 3rd February, we were 
visited by Stewart Jackson, one of Her Majesty’s Inspectors, 
for the purpose of an Ofsted thematic survey on Enterprise, 
employability and employer engagement. We were one of 40 
schools across the country selected for the survey. 

During his informal feedback he indicated that the overall 
picture is very strong indeed and there is a huge amount of 
good practice. He also said that the students he spoke to were 
fine Ambassadors for Harrow Way.

Year 11 Easter School 
Revision Camp 
Our Year 11 students will soon be taking their GCSE 
examinations, leaving Harrow Way and moving on to college, 
training or work. They have been an excellent year group and 
have made a huge contribution to our school. I hope they all 
work hard over the remaining few months and achieve their 
potential in the summer. 

This year we are also putting on an Easter School Revision 
Camp on Tuesday 29th and Wednesday 30th March, Wednesday 
6th and Thursday 7th April from 9 a.m. until 3.00 p.m. each 
day. We hope as many students as possible will sign up to 
this excellent opportunity. During the camp we will offer a 
structured programme of revision sessions to support students 
of all abilities across several subjects. 

Our students have been working extremely hard in preparation 
for their forthcoming examinations, and the Easter holiday 
is time for them to put the finishing touches to their revision 
programmes as we enter the final run-in to the examinations, 
which begin in earnest on Tuesday 3rd May. On behalf of the 
staff and governors, I would like to wish our Year 11 students 
all the very best. 

the overall picture is very strong 
indeed and there is a huge 
amount of good practice

We believe in working in partnership with parents and carers 
and we are delighted that our student attendance for the year 
to date is 95.6%. This is a great achievement and reflects 
the commitment of everyone in ensuring that students are 
in school and equipped to learn. I firmly believe that this 
also reflects the quality of teaching and learning that takes 
place on a daily basis which creates a vibrant and purposeful 
environment where children and young people want to come to 
school to engage in learning and flourish.

We are delighted that our 
student attendance for the 
year to date is 95.6%

We had the wonderful BTEC dance production of Snow White, 
two overseas trips to New York and Naples, a Performing 
Arts production of Love, Shakespeare, the Leadership 
Academy supporting Primary Sports Festivals, the Coca-Cola 
Business Award and World Book Day. In addition staff have 
co-ordinated a full programme of Netball, Rugby and Football 
matches across the year groups, in local, county and national 
competitions. 

2



School Musical
As I write this article, our Performing Arts department are 
preparing for this year’s whole school musical, Grease, 
starring 96 students from the school’s Performing Arts 
Department and the School Drama Club.  

We are oversubscribed again!
I was very pleased to learn recently that we will be welcoming 
a full year group into Year 7 for September 2016. I am delighted 
that Harrow Way continues to be the first choice for the 
majority of families in our area. We actually had over 220 first 
choice applications. As last year, we may have to attend a 
number of appeals from the parents of children who did not 
get a place. We are constantly seeking to improve our school 
further, and have recently received a very positive report from 
the Local Authority about our work 

PiXL Club- 
The last two years we have been members of The PiXL Club 
(Partners in Excellence). The PiXL Club is a collaboration of 
school leaders, headed by Sir John Rowling; this is a club 
that some have said to be “the best thing they have seen 
in education”. Partners in Excellence work with over 1200 
secondary schools. The focus is on raising standards at GCSE. 

The PiXL Club aims to support the promotion of excellence for 
students. The club is about sharing new ideas and we have 
been able to use a variety 
of strategies which support 
us further in achieving the 
very best outcomes for our 
students. 

Annual Parent Survey 
Every year we undertake an evaluation of our performance, 
acknowledging our successes and also identifying the areas 
that we need to improve. Parental input is essential if the 
process is going to be truly meaningful and the evidence we 
collect helps to determine the priorities for the year ahead and 
longer term. After Easter we will be asking parents to complete 
our annual questionnaire. As in previous years the information 
we receive from the questionnaires will be fed back to you via 
the school newsletter and will be discussed at Staff Meetings 
and Governors’ Committee Meetings to form the basis of the 
next School Improvement Plan. 

We have been delighted at the very good attendance at our 
subject-based consultation evenings. We have managed to see 

or speak to 100% of our parents at recent events. An online 
booking for Parents’ Evening appointments is now available for 
parents to use and we have had good feedback from our Year 9 
parents who trialled the system for us.

The National Citizen Service
The National Citizen Service (NCS), the government backed 
youth citizenship programme, has selected Harrow Way 
Community School to be one of their Champion Schools for 
2016. As a Champion School, Harrow 
Way fully embraces the NCS into their 
ethos. Year 11 students can join the 
programme which has been designed 
to help young people build skills for 
work and life, take on new challenges 
and meet new friends. 

Uniform
Please take the opportunity, over the Easter holiday, to ensure 
that your son or daughter’s uniform meets the standards 
described in the uniform pages of the student diary and 
website. In particular, please note that the wearing of leggings, 
jeans-style or very tight-fitting trousers is not acceptable. 
Students are not permitted, for health and safety reasons, to 
wear jewellery other than one pair of small stud earrings. 

Staffing
We have said goodbye to Matt Smith, ICT Technician, who is 
taking up a promoted post in another school.  We have also 
said goodbye to Lisa Storton and Chris Ely, D&T Technicians.  
Mrs Delany, Curriculum Leader for RE and Citizenship, is also 
retiring at Easter and we wish her a long and happy retirement.  

I would like to take this opportunity to pay tribute to Mrs Delany 
for the contribution she has made to the school’s Rights, 
Respecting agenda.  She was instrumental in the school’s 
achievement of the Unicef Level 2 Rights Respecting School 
Award and will be greatly missed by our Peer Educators.
We will be welcoming Stuart Pollard to Harrow Way after 
Easter as Curriculum Leader for Music.

There are two internal changes of role this term: Mrs Essop 
has been appointed Curriculum Leader for Humanities, and 
relinquished her post as Head of Hawk House.  Miss Beynon-
Thomas has been appointed to the role of Head of Hawk House.

Thank you to all of you for your continued support of the work 
of the school and for working in partnership with us. 

      I wish you and your families a very
      happy and peaceful Easter

Mr Serridge, Headteacher
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Category

1 Perform for a variety 
of audiences

Take part in a debate or public speaking competition or deliver a presentation to a 
large audience are some of the suggestions which show increasing maturity and 
confidence

2 Take advantage of 
enrichment opportunities

Try something new, whether tapping into the wealth of extra-curricular activities on 
offer at school, visiting another town/city or exploring a tourist attraction.

The key is to “explore new horizons”

3 Make a contribution 
to society

Develop responsibilities within the community. Volunteer for a worthy cause, organise 
or lead an activity or group or take responsibility for how the school looks by keeping 
an area litter free. In essence - put others first and give something back. 

To support this, the chosen charities this year are Icknield School and Andover 
MENCAP

4 Be involved in the wider 
life of the school

Take on a position of responsibility or vote for something that affects the school 
community.  Represent your house or the school in a team or competition or produce 
a piece of work for display in the school

5 Show all round learning

Look and be inspired to seek knowledge and experiences beyond the classroom by 
perhaps visiting a museum, art gallery or exhibition. Attend a sports performance, 
a concert or go to the theatre and write a review of it or go international and 
communicate with somebody in another country

Only last term we launched an 
innovative new initiative to Year 7, 
‘The Harrow Way Guarantee,’ and it’s 
already proving to be a huge success!  
Through a series of activities students 
are encouraged to be better citizens 
with a greater understanding of life 
beyond and within their immediate 
community. 

Deputy Headteacher Mr Warren, who 
introduced the innovative scheme 
to the school said: “It’s very simple. 
There are five cataegories, all of which 
encourage and challenge the students 
in different ways.”

Each student has their own personal, web-based blog to record evidence (text, photos or videos). Trained Digital Leaders from Year 8 
will check the blogs regularly and work with the Year 7s if more information or detail is required. At the end of the two years, in May 
2017, each student will be assessed by the Tutor and Head of Year for the quality of their blog, attendance, behaviour and attitude to 
learning. A special Graduation for parents and students in July 2017 will acknowledge students who complete the Guarantee with 
Pass, Merit or Honours.

The innovative 
‘Harrow Way Guarantee’ 
proving to be a success
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Year 8 have had a busy term. With only 10 ½ weeks, lessons have been jam-packed. There have 
been many after school activities and sports fixtures, notably the girls’ football team comfortably 
winning their first game at home and two of our rugby players playing up a year to represent 
Harrow Way in a Year 9 local schools’ competition. We have also started a dance club on a Monday 
after school that is exclusive to our year group as Year 8 don’t have the same access to dance in 
the curriculum. Some of Year 8 will also be involved in the successful production of Grease.

As a pastoral team, we are very pleased to see attendance has improved from the previous year. 
We are up by 1.56% which is huge in attendance terms and are proud of the efforts that many 
pupils have gone to, to improve their attendance (and we hope this continues). Behind the scenes, 
we are gearing up for taking the year group through their first chance at selecting options for Year 
9 with many pupils looking forward to making decisions about their future. All in all, we continue 
to work hard in line with our three school rules: Be Ready, Be Respectful and Be Your Best.

Mr Reed - Head of Year 8

Jam-
packed 

term 
for 

Year 8

Business awards and 
sporting accolades for Year 10
It has been a very short, but busy term for Year 10 with lots of 
hopeful prefects completing behaviour reports and preparing 
their portfolios and letters of application to become Senior 
Prefects. The standard of applications this year has been 
outstanding and I have really enjoyed reading through them and 
finding out new and interesting facts about the applicants. It will 
be a difficult selection process.

I am so proud of a small group of my Year 10 Business Studies 
students who won the 2016 ‘Coca-Cola South East Regional 
Real Business Challenge’. They fended off competition from 
114 other Schools/Colleges with their innovative ideas and 

Schools’ District team. Former pupil, Stanley North, currently 
plays in the very prestigious London Irish Rugby Academy.

Mr Reed, leader on the trip said: “As fans and players of the 
sport there isn’t much better than meeting and talking to 
England’s finest, getting autographs from and pictures with 
Dylan Hartley, Joe Launchbury, James Haskell, George Kruis 
and Courtney Lawes. These are players who are solely focused 
on the game and representing their country and whether 
playing rugby or studying at school – the message is the same 
and that’s why this was an invaluable trip for the students.”

outstanding presentation. I wish them luck as they progress to 
the national final in London later this month.

The Year 10 boys’ Football team have gone on another fantastic 
cup run and we now find ourselves in the final of the District 
Cup on the first time of entering. Fingers crossed for the final at 
the end of the month.

A small group of girls were also part of the U16’s Football 
Team that won the District Championship this term, a great 
achievement.

Mr Carter, Head of Year 10

Students impressed by 
England Rugby stars 
 

Rugby fans enjoyed a “day dreams are made of” at the home 
of English rugby watching the professionals train. Over thirty 
students from Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 went to Twickenham to see 
the new England squad put through their paces ahead of 2016 
Six Nations Tournament.

Our students saw first-hand the commitment and concentration 
required to play at an international level as the rugby legends 
and future stars honed their skills. They also heard from new 
head coach Eddie Jones and new captain Dylan Hartley who had 
the same message for the young fans saying: “It’s great to see 
so many supporters here today. It’s time for us all to move on 
from the disappointing World Cup. We have a lot of talent in the 
squad and now just need to pull together as a team.”

Harrow Way has a fine pedigree of producing top class rugby 
players with two students from Year 11 chosen to represent 
Hampshire and five players selected for the new Test Valley 
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Shakespeare from page to stage 
    in just two weeks

Year 7 working hard and on target

The latest progress data shows that Year 7 are working hard 
and generally on target to achieve the challenging targets. The 
vast majority of the year group have taken part in at least one 
extra-curricular activity and we are looking forward to seeing 
some of them in the school musical, ‘Grease’ next week. 

It appears to be a good year for sport. There have been many 
positive results in hockey, rugby and netball, and at the time of 
writing we are due to play in the semi-final of the area football 
tournament. 

The students have also been working hard on their blogs for the 
Harrow Way Guarantee and it is pleasing to see many of them 
being supported by their parents for example to cook a meal 
at home. We have continued to take students to visit Icknield 
School and have also undertaken a joint bake-off activity with 
their students, the proceeds of which were sold at breaktime. 
We will also be producing a joint newsletter detailing all our 
work with them before the end of term.

Miss Escritt, Head of Year 7

Since 1995, our Shakespeare Project has set the same challenge to Year 11 BTEC Drama students: to take a full Shakespearean 
production from page to stage in just two weeks. 

During the February half-term week, with the support of professional actor, Louise Kempton (Warhorse, Dorian Grey and Doctors), 
our thespians rose to that challenge. The play, a collection of Shakespearean scenes, explores the theme of love from many angles: 
romantic love, familial love, abusive love; love that creates and love that destroys. 

Curriculum Leader for Drama Mr Manson said: “In just 12 days after they first set foot in the rehearsal room, the Year 11 students 
were ready. Their final challenge - to entertain more than 400 people over 3 nerve wracking shows. The result - a wonderful, sold-out 
performance that, we hope, offered its audience yet another good reason to love Shakespeare.”
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Year 10 win Coca-Cola South 
East Regional Real Business Challenge
A team of Year 10 Business Studies students have been crowned 
regional champions for the South East at this year’s Coca-Cola 
Enterprises (CCE) Real Business Challenge, after impressing a 
panel of judges with their litter awareness campaign.
 
This year’s national competition saw over 100 secondary 
schools across 11 UK regions put their business skills and 
creativity to the test during a series of regional competitions.
 
The students travelled to Brighton to take part in the challenge, 
which this year involved developing an awareness campaign 
encouraging members of the public in Andover not to litter. 
CCE business volunteers were on hand to mentor the teams, 
giving students encouragement and professional advice, before 
they presented their ideas to a panel of judges, which included 
experts from litter campaign groups Keep Scotland Beautiful, 
Keep Wales Tidy, Hubbub and Clean Up Britain. 

Next stage for the business whizzes is the Real Business 
Challenge Grand Final in London in March. During the two-
day final stage, the students will present their campaign 
to MPs including Stephen Crabb, Secretary of State for 
Wales, at the House of Commons for the Real Business 
Challenge Parliamentary Reception. From there they will go 
on to compete against ten other regional champions at the 
challenge’s Grand Final for the chance to win a 3D printer for 
Harrow Way. 
 
A very proud Mr Serridge said: “The team has done incredibly 
well to reach the final from an original 870 schools nationally 
who entered the competition. The process has seen them 
all develop many key business and creative skills as well as 
learning to work effectively as a team, utilising each individual’s 
strengths to create a great awareness campaign which obviously 
impressed the judges. We are all very proud of their success”

Year 11 students really don’t have long left!  The pressure is 
on and I am so proud of all of Year 11 for the way they have 
stepped up their focus and dedication to studies.  At this 
time of the year it is important for students to remember 
the work/life balance and an amazing assembly for the NCS 
(National Citizen Service) has helped students to focus on 
productive ways to use their summer holidays http://www.
ncsyes.co.uk/.  We already have 26 students signed up and 
are still hoping for more. 

Year 11 students have been shadowed by Year 10 prefect 
hopefuls and will hand over the baton to Year 10 within the 

next few weeks to enable them to focus fully on their revision.
Attendance for Year 11 continues to be high at 96.1% - well 
done Year 11.  Attendance at revision (Period 7 and Zone 11) 
continues to be strong with structured revision in key areas.  

Staff continue to go the extra mile for Year 11 and this is 
demonstrated by the fantastic impact that Mentors have had 
since December.

Miss Atherton – Head of Year 11

Not long left for Year 11
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The House System
There are three houses at Harrow Way (Buzzards, Kestrels and (Sparrow) Hawks). The names were selected following a student vote and 
were inspired by Birds of Prey being such a common sight in our surrounding countryside. Competitions are held throughout the year 
from sporting events to performing arts, photography and cooking with students and staff being able to win points for their houses. 

The main contributor toward house success are daily stamper totals (achieved by being ready, respectful and your best each lesson) 
and through attendance; these are the ‘backbone’ of house point scores although the points awarded for participation in and winning 
competitions often make the difference when the grand totals are revealed in the final assembly of the year.

With this attitude, I feel like we’ve already got one hand on the cup  

Hawk House 

Buzzard House
I have been Head Buzzard since the new house system began in June 2013. In that time I have seen the house 
system grow with each passing year, drawing in a wider range of activities and competitions as well as attracting 
participants in greater numbers. Last year the Buzzards saw the end of their long-standing winning streak. Yet, far 

from being downcast, they returned this year with the “doers” attitude that has come to be the defining characteristic of a Buzzard. I 
am constantly impressed by their house community spirit and willingness to have a go at every task and challenge presented to them. 

Mr Manson – Head of Kestrel

How lucky am I to have something 
that makes saying goodbye so hard

Winnie the Pooh

I feel privileged to have been part of a flourishing house system
Mrs Essop – Head of Hawk  

I have been Head of Hawk House for the past two and a half years and have enjoyed it immensely. I first started as a duo 
with my bestie, Miss Atherton and we made a great team. We embraced the ‘yellowness’ of our house, even purchasing bright 
yellow tops for Sports Day. This year, however, Miss Atherton parted ways with the Hawks to focus on Year 11 so I have done it 
alone since September. My proudest moment as Head of House was when Hawks won the House Cup at the end of the summer 

term last year – what a great achievement. I feel privileged to have been part of a flourishing house system 
and have enjoyed being part of the team that has taken it on this journey. I am sad to be stepping down 
from this role but know that Miss Beynon-Thomas will do a fantastic job and the team will continue to offer 
great opportunities and experiences for our students. Thank you to my fellow Hawk staff who have helped in 
assemblies and at events and a big thank you to all you Hawk students who have been fundamental in the 
success Hawk House has had over the last few years. 

Kestrel House 
 I have been the proud Head of Kestrel House for just over a year now and have been delighted to see it grow 
in confidence during that time. When I first took over as ‘King Kestrel’ (not an official title) I compared the 
Kestrels to Hufflepuff - that bumbling badger of mediocrity - almost resigned to living in the shadow of the 
more glamorous houses. Now, through an emphasis on participation and enthusiasm, Kestrels have climbed 

to the top of the House Point Leaderboard and been victorious in a number of inter-house competitions. I knew things 
were moving in the right direction when I witnessed the fantastic house spirit we exhibited on Sports Day. Kestrel banners were 
everywhere and our support of each other was outstanding.                                                                                                                       

Miss Pittman – Head of Buzzard  
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International travel widens 
students’ horizons
Over half term some Year 9 students 
enjoyed a visit to New York, nicknamed 
‘the city that never sleeps’ for a four 
day trip to experience and enjoy the 
famous sights and soak up some North 
American culture.

Although only away for a short time 
our students packed pretty much 
everything into their visit.  They saw 
Times Square, often referred to as ‘The 
Crossroads of the World’ and enjoyed 
a visit to Central Park, the first public 
park created in the US where they 
explored the various sights. Naturally 
being a school trip there were some 
more cultural sights to be experienced! 
These included the American Museum 
of Natural History which is one of 
the largest and most celebrated 
museums in the world and with our 
fine reputation for performing arts we 
couldn’t go all the way to New York 
without experiencing Broadway.

Mr Fluellen, who also went on the trip 
said: “New York is a fascinating city to 
visit and there is so much to see and 
do.  As well as having lots of fun the 
students experienced a new country 
and culture and saw first-hand some 
world famous, iconic sights. 

I hope we have whetted their appetites 
for further foreign travel and new 
experiences.” 

From North America to Europe our 
students have certainly enjoyed some 
international travel recently! Naples in 
Italy was the destination of our second 
trip with students experiencing many of 
the sights the area is famous for. 
A visit to Mount Vesuvius, the only 
active volcano in Europe, included a 
bus journey to 1000m altitude followed 
by a significant hike. According to the 
students on the trip it was more than 
worth the physical effort to reach the 
summit! From Vesuvius students went 
on to visit the ash stricken town of 
Pompeii, shocked to see the sight of 
frozen people and the ash stained walls.

A ferry trip to the island of Capri 
brought mixed blessings with some 
students having stronger sea legs than 
others. Once on firm ground though 
they all enjoyed exploring the island 
with some taking the chair lift to one 
of the highest points – apparently as 
high as the clouds and another group 
walking 927 steps down from their high 
view point.
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With GCSE exams just around the corner we have spent 
valuable time this term helping Year 11s with their revision 
and exam preparation. Students enjoyed a series of 
workshops imparting a number of traditional, creative and 
even ‘bonkers’ techniques including a session led by a chakra 
expert Nicola Sage.

Miss Atherton Head of Year 11 comments on the success of the 
day: “We started with a video of interviews featuring last year’s 
leavers and what they would do differently if they could do it 
all again.  This was very powerful with the messages really 
hitting home with the students as they recognised or know the 
individuals in the film.”

The seven chakra Contemplation workshop was a journey of 
self-awareness. Students rated themselves on dealing with 
various issues such as being comfortable following their own 
desires or following what other people want and finding it hard 

Seven Chakras help prepare Year 11 

for forthcoming GCSEs

to say no. The session got students to identify the root cause 
hindering their revision such as ‘finding time.’ From here they 
worked backwards to find the real barrier enabling them to 
move on with their preparation.

A particular highlight of the day was the ‘Bonkers Revision’ 
workshop featuring the unusual and the creative but all which 
help make the key subjects stick. Students tried using smelly 
pens for certain topics, revision mind maps and road maps. 
They learned keywords by writing on biscuits and eating them 
and even wrote on revision boiler suits! 

Miss Atherton said: “Our thanks to local companies and 
organisations who donated prizes including the Leisure 
Centre, KFC, Costa, WHSmith, Boots, the Body Shop, 
Andover College, Andover Leisure Centre, Bioquell, Poplar 
Farm, Magic Roundabout, Butters, Andover Library, 
Waterstones, The Breeze, Bourne Valley Beauty and The 
Quality Hotel.”

Opportunities and experiences for Year 9 
The second term for Year 9 has, as always, been jam-packed 
with opportunities and experiences for the students to 
get stuck into. The term started with the Year 9 PE group 
completing their climbing course at Sparsholt College, 
allowing the students to try something new, and use it as a 
mock assessment for their GCSE. 

The month of January continued with the Youth Speaks 
competition, which was hosted by Harrow Way, and saw a 
team of Year 9s speak about the importance of identity and 
‘being me’. 

The Year 8 and 9 Girls’ Football team made it two District 
champions in two successive weeks following the Year 9 

and 10 girls the previous week. They produced an excellent 
display in the District Tournament, held at Wellington 
Academy, remaining unbeaten in five games. And January 
ended with 56 Year 9 students participating in the BTEC 
dance show which told the story of Snow White to sell-out 
audiences.

On the 11th February Year 9 boarded an aeroplane bound for 
New York to spend four days experiencing the architecture, 
culture and food that the city had to offer. Now, as the end of 
the term is fast approaching, the students have the tricky job 
of considering their option choices for the next academic year.

Miss Walker, Head of Year 9
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Sports Round-up

Year 7s Rugby Champions 
This term the Year 7 rugby team became the first champions of the 2016’s District schools rugby tournaments. 

The boys arrived full of ambition and were soon into the action playing Test Valley A’s. The game was contested well but ended in a 
stalemate with Harrow Way having the best of the chances. Fixtures came thick and fast and Harrow Way were soon in their stride 
with victories over Wellington and local rivals John Hanson displaying some quick passing and great running lines. The boys then 
emphatically beat Test Valley B’s to clinch the tournament victory by points difference over Test Valley A. The conditions provided an 
epic backdrop to an exciting tournament win and the future looks bright for our young rugby stars! 

Both the Year 8 and 9 football team and the Year 10 and 11 
team have taken title honours recently winning the District 
championship. The Year 8 and 9 players produced an excellent 
display of skill during their tournament held at the Wellington 
Academy, remaining unbeaten in 5 games and without 
conceding a single goal. 

The Year 10 and 11 team won a small but fiercely competed 7 
a-side District football tournament, also held at the Wellington 
with two wins and a draw and again, no goals conceded.

Girls’ 
Football 
Success

Year 7 reach semi-final of 
Winchester and Hampshire Cup
Following on from the rugby successes, the Year 7 Football team produced an excellent 
performance to win through to the semi finals of the Winchester and Hampshire 
Cup. The tie against Kings School, Winchester was a thriller from the start with the 
lead changing hands many times and the score ending 4-4 after full time. The score 
remained level within extra time and penalties were needed to settle the tie. Macca 
Crook saved the first Kings penalty for Harrow Way. The team then kept their nerve with 
Dylan Willard scoring the deciding penalty to send us through to the Semi Finals.
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Harrow Way
Community School
Specialist School in Maths & Computing

Calendar

Thu 24/03/16 End of Spring Term

Friday 25 March - Friday 8 April 2016 - EASTER HOLIDAY

Tue 31/03/16
Gadget Show Year 9 Product Design 
& Graphics

Mon 11/04/16 First day of Summer term

w/c 11/04/16
Year 10 exams week 2 
(options subjects during lessons)

Tue 12/04/16 Year 8 HPV 2

19 & 20/04/16 Year 11 VCERT Art terminal exam

Thu 21/04/16 Year 10 - Winchester University visit

Fri 22/04/16 Year 10 Art GCSE mock all day

Mon 25/04/16 Year 8 Curriculum Evening

w/c 25/04/16
Year 10 Catering Practical 
Assessments this week

27-28/04/16 Year 8 SLT/Parent appointments

Thu 28/04/16 Primary Dance Showcase

Tue 03/05/16 Year 11 IGCSE English - afternoon (2 hrs)

Mon 9/05/16 Year 7 Parents’ Evening (Subject)

Mon 16/05/16 GCSEs begin finishing 29/06/16

Tue 17/05/16
15 x Year 10 GCSE PE students to University 
of Bath

Monday 30 May - Friday 3 June - HALF TERM

w/c 6/06/16 Year 8 Exam week

w/c 13/06/16 Year 8 residential Calshot trip

w/c 13/06/16 Year 10 Work Experience week

w/c 13/06/16
Years 7 & 9 exam week inc. 
Maths assessment

Tue 14/06/16 AEGON Tennis trip

Fri 17/06/16 Year 7 Literacy Day

Sun 19/06/16
Visit to Plas Pencelli, Wales (31 x Yr 7) 
returning 22/06/16

Mon 20/06/16 Summer Progress Reviews home

Wed 22/06/16 School’s Referendum on Europe

Thu 23/06/16 INSET Day 5 - No students in school

Fri 24/06/16 Leavers’ Prom/Buffet

24 & 27/06/16 Year 10 Maths & English exams

Tue 28/06/16 Year 6 Induction Day/Evening

Wed 29/06/16 Year 10 Careers Day and Evening

Wed 29/06/16
Final GCSE examination on common 
timetable

Thu 30/06/16 Year 10 Krakow trip

Thu 30/06/16 Year 7 and 10 Reports home

Mon 4/07/16 Years 7 & 8 Presentation Evening

Tue 5/07/16

Year 5 Activity Day 1

Year 8 Winchester Higher Education visit

Year 9 Enrichment Day

Year 10 College Day (tbc)

Wed 6/07/16 Year 5 Activity Day 2

Thu 07/07/16 Year 9 Drama/Dance Show 6.30 pm

Fri 8/07/16 Whole School Sports Day

Mon 11/07/16 Years 9 & 10 Presentation Evening

Wed 13/07/16 Music Summer Concert 6.30 pm Auditorium

Thu 14-
15/07/16

Year 10 Drama/Dance Summer Shows 

Thu 14/07/16 Bastille Day

Wed 20/07/16 End of term - 1.30 pm finish

Learning for life, success for all.
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